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Presidentõs  
Report 
Greg Findon 

Slightly better weather this past month, we were able to 
fly on Sundays and a couple of midweek days. All four 
of the Clubôs Competitions were able to be held, the 
2m Bungee Glider, Radian, Tomboy and Vintage. It is 
good to see that these  competitions are well supported 
and contested. This year the radian results count     
towards our Clubs competition as well as the National 
Decentralised Competition (NDC). Results can be 
found in the Model Flying World magazine, under From 
the Recording Officer. 
 
Our second indoor flying session held on 20 June 
was well supported again by members from the four 
Clubs and public. We had 16 flyers and spectators. 
The next indoor night is scheduled for 4 July from 7.30 
ï 9.00pm.  An email reminder will be sent to all mem-
bers. 
 
A good turnout of members to our Club night in June. 
The meeting was a Show and Tell plus an update from 
Jonathan Shorer, President of MFNZ. 
 
Peter Vining brought along two models that are         
currently on his work bench, both models are kits from 
Hangar One, Tauranga. I took along the Cherokee that 
I  am building, it is a 1/5 scale model  that Flemming 
Ravn produced from full size plans found on the inter-
net. Flemming, with the aid of his CAD programme, 
ably assisted by myself (I sharpened the pencil) con-
verted the scaled drawings of the wing ribs, the fuse-
lage formers and plane sides so that they could be 
read by his computer connected to the laser cutter.  I 
hope to have the plane completed and flying this year. 
 
Jonathan Shorer, President of MFNZ, brought the 
meeting up to-date on reasons why the MFNZ        
Constitution is being replaced and other current issues 
that are being discussed by MFNZ Council. 
 
At the field a couple of weeks ago we had two          
incidents in quick succession involving the same 
plane and same problem, a motor back fire resulting in 
the      spinner, propeller nuts and propeller to fly off the 
shaft at speed. The first incident occurred while starting 
the motor, there was no injury. The second incident       
occurred after the motor had started and while it was 
being run up in preparation for flying. This incident    
resulted in a minor cut and bruising to the pilotôs lower 
leg. The propeller ended up some 5m away from the 

plane.  Both incidents occurred without warning.  The 
plane was in the starting stands and facing outwards 
away from the pits. This incident reinforces to me the 
reasons why when starting planes we must have them 
facing outwards away from the pits and to move      
ourselves away from in front of the propeller. 
 
Please use the starting stands, face planes outwards 
and move to behind the propeller when the motor is 
going. 
 
The mid-year dinner is on Wednesday, 12 July,      
Essence Caf® and Bar, Feilding, meet 6.15pm and  
dine at 6.45pm. Please let us know if you will attend, 
this can be done via our webpage which also has the 
menu www.aeroneers.com . 
 
I still have a few MFNZ membership cards for the      
current year 2017/18, which I will have out at the field. 
 
Our editor, Linda Lambess, puts a lot of effort into pro-
ducing our Servo Chatter, so come on guys  give her 
some feedback. 
 
Hereôs hoping for some drier weather so that we can 
get some more flying in. 
 
 
Regards 
Greg Findon President 
PN Aeroneers 

 

Learn to appreciate 
what you have -  before time 

makes you appreciate  
what you had. 

Email the President - click here 

mailto:president@aeroneers.com
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Wow what at week in NZ sport, All Blacks win, America 
Cup win, Kiwiôs winning Le Mans, Kiwi continues to lead 
Indycar championship not to mention the Black Ferns 
on their way to the Rugby World Cup final. 
 

New Zealand certainly punches above its weight in our 
sporting and innovation - it does make you proud to be 
a kiwi.  Spithill should have got worried when he noted 
the time it took us to go from wreck to rocketship after 
the capsize.    
 

Many thanks to those who have contributed to this     
edition of Servo Chatter, it just takes two or three peo-
ple each month to contribute a photo and a paragraph 
and it makes the difference between a local or internet 
sourced publication.  It is easy to find out what is      
happening around the model aeroplane world - this is 
where you find out what is happening in your club, at 
your strip and what your friends are building or flying. 
 

Thank you to those who have given me feedback - 
please let me know what you enjoy reading and what 
you would like to see. 
 

Looking forward to catching up with a few people at the 
mid-year dinner.   
 

Please take a few minutes in the next few days to put in  
a proxy vote for the Association annual general meeting 
and  
advise if you can make it to the club mid year dinner. 
 

Cheers, Linda 

 

From the  
Editors Desk 

Linda Lambess 

I purchased the B17 Memphis Belle as a built up 
model, it is a Hobby King kitset. 
 
The model is a foamie with a 1875mm wingspan 
and is powered by four - 850kv brushless motors. 
 
The model had never been flown when I purchased it 12 months ago. 
I have had it in the air many times and it flies like a dream and      
certainly looks impressive in the sky. Several months ago I            
experienced an undercarriage malfunction and belly landed breaking 
two props, apart from that no other problems. 
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Ivan Huntleyõs B17 - Memphis Belle 

Model Flying  
New Zealand  

 

Annual General Meeting 
2pm 8 July 2017 

Aviation Country Club 
10 Uenuka Way, Tom Pearce Drive, Auckland. 

 
Proxy Voting Form in the latest Model Flying World or 

on the modelflyingnz.org 
Website. DUE IN BY 4 pm MONDAY 3 JULY 2017  

Thank you  
 

A big thank you to the members of the Model Flying 
New Zealand Council for the time and effort they put 

into our sport.  
 

A lot of work goes in behind the scenes, website    
management, memberships, competitions etc etc. 

 

Modern technology, government policies and regula-
tions, all of which are very time consuming require 

management.  Thank you. 

mailto:editor@aeroneers.com?subject=From%20newsletter
http://www.modelflyingnz.org
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Buddy Box 
Opps - Ivan lost 
control of his  
spitfire ! 

 
ñIf you have a  

stabiliser installed in 
your aircraft,  it is a 
good idea to check 
that it is operating in 
the correct direction. 
If not it is extremely 
difficult to control.ò 

 
Another boilup had it 
repaired in no time!  

I brought this out for 
Brad to fly but where 
are the puddles! 

Slope soaring comfort 
 thanks to Alvah. 

To all club members having a  
birthday this month. 

TAKE 
CARE 
THIS  
WINTER 

To club members 
celebrating a  

special occasion 
this month  

Congratulations  


